HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING draft
July 7, 2017 1:15PM.

Present: J. Bohm, T.H. Beattie, F. Brown, G. Swain and guest R. Russell.

Minutes of the June meeting were read and accepted with a correction of the area in which the flowering crab apple
trees were planted. They were planted between the large boulder and Oak tree on the south side of Oak Lawn.

OLD BUSINESS:

F. Brown reported that the old stump still has not been removed from in front of West View cemetery. T.H. Beattie
spoke to R. Robinson who said he will take care of it. If it has not been removed by 7-19,17 J. Bohm will attend the
selectmen s meeting that evening to voice our request.

J. Bohm received a complaint about the grass and leaves in West View. We wonder if the person visited before spring
clean up.

NEW BUSINESS:

J. Bohm presented a bill from Homestead Landscaping for $3,025.62 for the crab apple trees, of which $108.12 was
Mass. tax. Payment was voted with R. Russell donating $1,750.00 towards the cost.

A question of pear trees splitting with winter snow weight was brought up. It will be looked into before the tree are
planted.

J. Bohm received a bill from Syvilski Landscaping for $6,100.00 for the fill and repair of the roadways in West View
cemetery.

T.H. Beattie had a question from the librarian wondering if we had any records for the cemeteries in town as they get
request from genealogist for information. G. Swain is currently on this project for the West View cemetery.

R. Russell brought in 20 co[pies of the cemetery by-laws that he had printed.

J. Bohm was unable to attend the State Trust Funds seminar held in Concord in June.
Meeting adjourned 2.30 P.M. Next meeting: September 7, 2017
Respectfully submitted

Georgianna Swain
Secretary



